DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: March 13, 2024 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, Keith Bennett, Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins 
MEMBERS ABSENT: George Holt
Also present: Kellie Wardman

MINUTES: February’s minutes were accepted
OLD BUSINESS:

Five Rivers Conservation Trust (5RCT)/Conservation easement

Brett St. Clair and Margaret Watkins have reviewed the wording of the easement to be placed on the property.  Five Rivers will be the primary executory interest holder while the Town of Dunbarton will hold a secondary interest. 
Trail development/Dunbarton Elementary School (DES) to Guinea Road

Shortly after the Commission’s last meeting, DES School Board chairman, Clement Madden, contacted Drew Groves to let the Commission know that the Board wanted to limit public access during school hours.  Mr. Madden explained that the project could go forward as long as the Commission agreed to no public access between the hours of 7:30 AM and 4:00 PM on any day when school is in session.  Commission members accepted the policy and noted that signage will be needed to limit the hours of use.  The members responsible for building a kiosk expect to meet some evening in the near future.   

Three lot subdivision (F4-01-06) on Guinea Road (scenic road)
The three lot subdivision application is being reviewed by the Planning Board.  The Board is expected to require the applicant to upgrade the Class VI road frontage along the two new lots that would be created.  The Conservation Commission must hold a public hearing prior to the start of any reconstruction or paving work on a scenic road.  (Guinea and several other roads were designated as scenic roads to be administered by the Conservation Commission under the provisions of RSA 253: 17 & 18 at Town meeting in 1974)  Brett suggested that the public hearing be held on April 10th at 6:15 PM with the Commission having met for a site walk at some point prior to the hearing.
NEW BUSINESS:

Conservation Fund

The fund enables the Commission to help landowners conserve some of their land if they wish to do so.  Brett suggested that the Commission approach a resident who has expressed interest in placing an easement on part of their property.          

Conservation Commission work list for 2023
Brett reviewed last year’s work list and concluded that most of the tasks were completed while others are in progress.  Lot C5-01-06, the latest addition to the Kimball Pond Conservation Area (KPCA), does need to be placed under the same easement as is on the rest of the KPCA.       

Wildlife clear cut area (KPCA)  
Brett called Jon Wiggin to ask how often he has had to mow the area to control the woody growth.  Jon stated that he’s been mowing it once a year and Brett requested that he continue to do so.  

NEXT MEETING: April 10, 2024, 6 PM 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

